
 

Thursday 24th September 2020 

 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It’s hard to believe we are already a few weeks into the school term.  The children continue to impress us 
with their adaptability to the new routines and I must thank you all again for your support in this too.  
 
We have had a couple of concerns raised about how parents are socially distancing when collecting children 
at the end of the day.  These are very few in number but we do want everyone to feel comfortable and safe 
and we rely on you to follow social distancing guidance.  We don’t have staff available to ‘police’ social     
distancing so please remember to keep your distance, even if that means that collecting your children takes 
a little longer.  Thank you. 
 
The sound of music 
This week I have really enjoyed the sound of music escaping from various lessons taking place in our hall.  
We have worked alongside our external music teachers to implement new Covid safety measures.  This has 
ensured we can maintain our extra-curricular music offer.  Music is such an important part of our             
community and opportunities to make music benefit our children enormously.  We are currently supporting 
music lessons in guitar, keyboards, violin, percussion and woodwind.  We have such a range of talented   
children!  If you would be interested in your children learning any of these instruments, please do get in  
contact with us and we can put you in touch with our music teachers.  We may also be able to help if finance 
is a barrier to your children learning an instrument.   
 
Parents’ evening appointments 
You should all have received a letter inviting you to make a parents’ evening appointment to discuss your 
children.  We have brought the dates of these appointments forward this year so you can have early feed-
back on how school closure has affected children and how they are settling back into school routines.  Even 
if you can’t make the dates provided, class teachers would really appreciate the chance to discuss your 
child’s learning so do make an appointment for a different time. 
 
Solar Panels 
Our roof is now wearing some fantastic solar panels provided under a West Berkshire renewable energy  
project to tackle the climate change and become carbon neutral.  We’re very excited to be part of this     
project and look forward to seeing how much green electricity the panels can generate.   
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New resources 
We are so excited to have a new class set of iPads to support learning in our school.  These are a               
phenomenal resource for our children and will give them access to a wide range of new learning                 
opportunities.  The purchase of these iPads is the result of an extremely generous donation to the PTA by 
Val and Tony Parker.  Both are long time friends to the school who already kindly donate their time as       
volunteers.  We'd like to thank Val and Tony on behalf of all the staff and children who will benefit from 
their generosity for years to come.     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Another fantastic resource now in use with our children is a new interactive whiteboard and sound system 
in the hall.   We’re using this often during our indoor PE lessons and it’s proving to be a real hit.  I can’t wait 
until we can invite you back in for assemblies again so you can see it in action.  The children will love sharing 
their work on the big screen!  This has been funded through the PTA using the money raised by all the    
wonderful events they arrange throughout the year.  Thank you so much to everyone for supporting our 
PTA.   
 
Thank you particularly to all of those who give up their time on the committee or to organise and run events 
and activities.  Even now, the PTA are still working hard behind the scenes to arrange school uniform sales 
and plan for future fund raising.   
 
Food for friends – Harvest Collection 
From next Monday, we will start our annual Harvest Collection for West Berkshire Food Bank.  It is more  
important than ever for us to support our community and the Food Bank provides essential supplies to local 
families, many of whom have been affected economically by the Covid 19 pandemic. 
 
To find out what items are urgently needed you can check on the Food Bank website -https://
westberks.foodbank.org.uk/give-help/donate-food/. 
 
We will leave a labelled box outside the school office for your donations.  Any contributions gratefully       
received. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend. 
 

 
Mrs M Higgs 
Headteacher 
 
 

Contact Us:- 
Tel: 0118 971 3362 
Text:  0118 324 0216  
E-mail: enquiries@aldermaston.w-berks.sch.uk  
Website: www.aldermaston.org.uk   
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School News 
 Children should now be getting into the swing of their homework routines, 

please let us know if you have any difficulties with accessing My Maths or any 
other resources. 

 
 Under current restrictions, we are unable to hand out any birthday treats in 
 class – sorry. 
 

 Reading café can now be accessed on our school website.  Hurray!  You will 
find it under the home learning -> reading tabs.  Don’t forget, you can also   
access reading texts online from this location too. 

 
 
 Please can we ask that children don’t bring in toys or other items from home          
 Including trading cards or similar. 
 
 
 

 If you need to contact any member of staff, please send your e-mail through our   
enquiries address.  Many thanks.  

 
Data Collection Sheets 
We have still not received all data collection sheet and permission packs for all pupils.  Please send your completed 
forms into the school office without further delay. Thank you. 

Contact Us:- 
Tel: 0118 971 3362 
Text:  0118 324 0216  
E-mail: enquiries@aldermaston.w-berks.sch.uk  
Website: www.aldermaston.org.uk   

School Holiday and Term Dates 2020/2021 
Thursday 22nd October 
3.30pm—End of Pupil Half Term 
Friday 23rd to Friday 30th October 
Half Term 
Monday 2nd November 
9am—ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Friday 18th December 
3.30pm—END OF PUPIL TERM 
Mon 21st December to Monday 4th January— 
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS—SCHOOL CLOSED 
Tuesday 5th January 
9am—ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Friday 12th February 
3.30pm—End of Pupil Half Term 
Monday 15th to Friday 19th October 
Half Term 
Monday 22nd February 
9am—ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Wednesday 31st March 
3.30pm—END OF PUPIL TERM 
Thursday 1st to Friday 16th April 
EASTER HOLIDAYS—SCHOOL CLOSED 
Monday 19th April 
9am—ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Friday 28th May 
3.30pm—End of Pupil Half Term 
Monday 31st May to Friday 4th June 
Half Term 
Monday 7th June 
9am—ALL PUPILS RETURN TO SCHOOL 
Tuesday 20th July 
3.30pm—END OF PUPIL YEAR 
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